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In the Matter of the Bell Atlantic Telephone Companies’ Establishment of New Rate 

Elements to Offer Switched Access Facilities Management Service 

PETITION TO INITIATE SWITCHED ACCESS FACILITIES MANAGEMENT 
SERVICE WITHDRAWN 

CCB/CPD No. 99-21 

 On March 24, 1999, Bell Atlantic filed a Public Interest Showing in which it requested 
authority to establish four new rate elements to initiate Switched Access Facilities Management 
Service.  On April 19, 2002, Bell Atlantic’s successor company, Verizon, filed a request for 
permission to withdraw this filing.  Based on the request to withdraw, Verizon’s request for 
authority to provide switched access facilities management service is dismissed without 
prejudice.1  Accordingly, proceeding CCB/CPD No. 99-21 is terminated. 

 For further information, contact Jennifer McKee of the Pricing Policy Division, Wireline 
Competition Bureau at (202) 418-1530. 

- FCC - 

                                                      
1  47 C.F.R. § 1.748. 


